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Upcoming Events 
      
 

August 24 
Blessing of the Backpacks 

 
September 1 

Church Office Closed 
 

September 7 
Sunday School Begins 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Sunday, August 17, 2025 
 

*8:30 am Spirit Worship 
 

9:00 – 10:30 am Summer Breakfast 

by the Worship and Music Committee 
 

9:45 am Family Service 
 

10:15 am Sermon/Gospel Replay 
  

*10:45 am Worship 

 

    Nursery Care is available at all 

morning services in Room 113.  
 

*Worship services are on Zoom 
 

If you are worshipping with us on Zoom, 
please remember to have bread,  

grape juice, or wine available and ready 
for communion.  

 

Zoom Link: Meeting ID: 511 504 8051 
Audio only: 929-205-6099 

 

Bulletins are available on the website 
prior to the Sunday service for those who 

wish to follow along. 
 

If you are interested in watching the 
Pastor’s sermon and listening to the 
Gospel, please visit our website and  
click on the “Watch a video recorded 

Sunday service” button. 

http://www.lchsemmaus.org/
https://zoom.us/j/5115048051
http://www.lchsemmaus.org/
http://www.lchsemmaus.org/
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WORSHIP ATTENDANCE  
August 10, 2025  In Person  Zoom 
8:30 am     117   12     
9:45 am               44   N/A 
10:45 am   111   14 
2:30 pm      47   N/A           

SUMMER BREAKFAST: Sunday’s Breakfast is 
sponsored by the Worship and Music Committee 
and will be served 9:00 -10:30am in the 
Fellowship Center to accommodate all services.   

 

TRAVELING? CONNECT THE DOTS   
As we grow in our connection with; God, faith, each other, and the 
wider community, may we ponder where travels have taken us this 
summer. We would love to hear where you have been and what 
you have experienced. Forms are available on the info table as 
well as outside the Fellowship Center. You can even attach a 
favorite photo of the trip. May we join in stewarding an 
appreciation for what God is up to in the many places we 
encounter and then share our insights with others. Check out the 
completed forms as you enter the  hallway heading to the 
Fellowship Center. Add yours to the collection. Thank You! 

August 17 
WORSHIP 
 HELPERS 

 
8:30 AM 

 
9:45 AM 

 
10:45 AM 

Assisting  
Ministers 

Linda Devine             Elizabeth Moessner 

Communion  
Assistants 

Fran Derhammer 
Bill Derhammer          

Jennifer Wetzel 
Volunteer Needed 

Sheila Huff 
Deb Smith 

Readers Mike Epperly  Amelia P. Anne Osenbach 

Children’s 
Message 

  John and Theo   

Greeters  Barb Roba    Barb Roba Nina McNally 

Ushers  Ricki Stringfellow Ricki Stringfellow Chuck Coe 

Production/ 
Technology 

Kristen Newill 
Bill Newill 
Jeff Gross  

Craig Kauffman 
Jeff Gross 

Craig Kauffman 
Robert Neitz 

Volunteer Needed 
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AUGUST WORSHIP COLLECTION  
During the month of August, Family Worship will be partnering with 
the Outreach Mission Team to collect items needed for our God’s 
Work Our Hands service project.   
 
Needed items are: 

toothpaste, toothbrush, shampoo (shampoo bottle must be able 
to fit into a gallon zip lock bag), bars of soap, chap stick, 
pocket packs of tissues, wide tooth comb and deodorant.   

 
These items are not to be trial size. The assembly of these items into 
bags will be done during our Gods Work Our Hands day of 
service, October 5th.  
 
PRIME TIMER’S EVENTS 
MOVIE – “My Penguin Friend” will be shown in the All Saints Room 
on Tuesday, August 19th at 10:00 am followed by lunch. Please 
join us. 
BOOK GROUP – August 21st at 10:00 am in Room 117/119. 
COFFEE HOUR – August 27 at 10:00 am in the Fellowship Center. 
Trivia, homemade baked goods, current events, fun and fellowship.  
All are welcome to join in. 

 
 

BLESSING OF THE BACKPACKS 
Join us on Sunday, August 24th at 
the 8:30, 9:45, and 10:45 worship 
service as we mark the start of 
another school year.  We invite all 

(adults, youth, and children) who will begin a new school year to 
come forward for a blessing.  We encourage our students to bring 
along their backpacks (or whatever they use to carry their books) 
to be blessed.  Zipper pulls and luggage tags will be distributed.    
 
 
CARDS WITH FRIENDS – Sunday, August 24th 

 Fourth Sunday of every month in the 

Fellowship Center after the 10:45am service 

 Bring a lunch and your favorite card game!!! 
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LCHS BOOK GROUP Our next meeting is Monday, August 25 at 

11AM in room 117/119. We will be discussing: ““Leaving Time” by 

Jodi Picoult. Bring your lunch to enjoy afterwards. 

Coming Attractions… 

September 22: “Her Hidden Genius” by Marie Benedict 

 

Thank you for your continued support of Bloomin’ 
Faith, our monthly flower ministry which reaches 
all members of our church family. If you have a 
recipient in mind, please let Pr. Tami know.  
Upcoming delivery dates are Saturday  
August 23 and September 27.  
 
Ways you can help: Donations: flowers from 

your garden are always welcomed. Please drop off in the church 
kitchen before 10 am on the Friday before the delivery day. 
Arrange: bouquets are created the Friday morning before delivery 
in the church kitchen. Deliver: drivers are needed to pick up and 
deliver 2-3 bouquets, please sign up by clicking here.  If you have 
any questions, please contact Lisa Walton or Leesa Wimmer. 
 
 

 
MUSIC REHEARSALS  
BEGIN IN SEPTEMBER 

ARE YOU READY TO JOIN IN? 
 
 
 

Spirit Ringers – Wednesdays beginning September 3 at 6:30 pm 
Requiem Rehearsals – Thursdays at 7:00 pm followed by Spirit 
Voices at 8:00 pm beginning Thursday, September 4th 
Children’s Choir begins Thursday, September 11th at 6:00 pm 
Spirit of Praise (band) – Saturdays at 10:00 am beginning 
September 6 
 
Speak with Reylene if you are interested or would like more 
information.  All Are Welcome! 
 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C084FA8A82FA4F8C16-57539109-bloomin#/
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A BIG thank you goes to everyone who signed up to donate 
blood. Through your generosity and caring, the schedule is full with 
32 donors. If you were planning to donate but haven't signed up 
yet, it's not too late! You can visit one of the Miller-Keystone Blood 
Centers. The closest location is at 1255 South Cedar Crest Blvd. 
 
To ensure our church receives credit for your donation, please use 
our sponsor code: 0743. For more information, you can call the 
blood bank at 800-223-6667 or visit their website at 
giveapint.org. 
 
 

 
 

http://giveapint.org/
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Financial Results and Discussion – July 2025 
Operating Performance: July income was $67,438, $2,938 or 
4.55% above budget. Operating expenses were $94,802, $7,132 
or 7.00% below budget. We finished July with a $27,364 deficit, 
compared to a budgeted deficit of $37,434. The graph below 
presents our operating cash balance shown against our monthly 
cash requirement April - December.  
 
Thank you to everyone that continues to share their financial gifts in 
support of our ministries! 
 

• Straight Line at $120,000: Represents our 6-week cash 

requirement to operate the church. 

• Upper Straight Line: Represents our current operating cash 

balance at the end of each month.  

• Upper Dotted Line: Represents our projected operating cash 

balance through year end.  

 

 
 

Building Fund: The building fund increased $465.00 during the 
month and has a balance of $7,527.44. 
 
Mortgage Update: The mortgage balance as of July 31, 2025,  
is $350,636.92.  
 

$244,504 $223,285

$227,567
$195,921

$193,007

$182,213

$162,782

$158,710

$160,469

$50,000
$70,000
$90,000

$110,000
$130,000
$150,000
$170,000
$190,000
$210,000
$230,000
$250,000

Operating Fund Balance 2025 
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Adult Faith Formation 
Starting in September, we are asking 
you to consider joining us from 9:30 to 
10:20 each Sunday morning in the 
Fellowship Hall. We will begin the first 

two months with the following schedule. 
 
This past year the Strategic Planning Team and Congregational 
Council have been working on a framework that helps us to live out 
the Mission Statement, RIC Welcome Statement, and Core Values. 
The core values have changed a little and now have definitions. 
Come and learn more! 
 
Sept. 7th - Overview of Adult Faith Formation Year and  
LCHS Statements, Core Values and Definitions, 2025 Goals 
Sept. 14th - Tanzania 
Sept. 21st - Core Value #1 
Sept. 28th - Core Value #2 
Oct. 5th - God's Work, Our Hands - Service Project 
Oct. 12th - Core Value #3 
Oct. 19th - Core Value #4 
Oct. 26th - Core Value #5 
 
Plan for the following months through May - Connect the Dots: 
1st Sunday - Faith Practices - Connect to God 
2nd Sunday - Seminary Speaker - Connect to Faith 
3rd Sunday - Area Ministries/Services - Connect to Community 
4th Sunday - Community Gathering - Connect to One Another 
5th Sunday - Intergenerational Gatherings 
 
We look forward to seeing you! 
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HOLY SPIRIT NURSERY SCHOOL REGISTRATION 
Let your friends and family know that registration 
for the 2025-2026 school year is now 
occurring. Limited openings remain.  
Please contact Karin Kahler if you are interested in  

    registering or want to schedule a tour.   
 

 
 
SUNDAY SCHOOL 
Opportunities exist to get 
involved in our faith formation 
program this fall.  We are 
seeking individuals interested 

in teaching and assisting our classes as well as a Christmas pageant 
coordinator. Please contact Karin Kahler to let her know of your 
interest in serving. 

 
INTERESTED IN WORSHIP LEADERSHIP? 

OPPORTUNITIES ABOUND 

 
Volunteering doesn’t require a lot of 
your time - once every couple of weeks 
unless you decide you’d like to volunteer 
more. Training is provided.  Please pick 
up a form on the information table in the 
Worship Center Lobby. You can return 

the form in the offering plate or bring it to the church office.  
 
 

Another Look: Favorite Old Testament Bible Stories 
We recall the Children's Bible Stories that we 
learned when we were young. Might they be worth 
another look. What was changed or left out that 
might expand our views of God as an adult. Don't 
miss the chance to learn on Wednesdays at 2:00 pm 
in Meeting Room 117/119. This will be an 8-week 

study focusing on 8 favorite stories. There will be a variety of 
leaders sharing insights as we learn together. We start on Sept. 24 
and will go through Nov. 12. Our prayers are lifted that you will 
join us. 

mailto:kahler@holyspirit-emmaus.org
mailto:kahler@holyspirit-emmaus.org
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GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP 
Grief demands the support and compassion 
of fellow human beings. Grief support 
groups provide an opportunity for this kind 
of help. A 10-week Grief Support Group for 
those who have lost a loved one will begin 

on September 30th, Tuesdays 5:30 – 7:00pm and offered by The 
Lutheran Church of the Holy Spirit.  The group will be limited in 
number and registration is necessary.  For information please 
contact: Sue Block at 208-569-1976, Rob Smith 484-547-9260 or  
Pastor Tami. 
 
 
Join in an easy way to uplift that HUMANITARIAN AID TO 
GAZA Must Be Accessible and Safe - Despite assurances to the 
contrary, Gaza’s population is still denied access to hygiene 
products, medication, and medical supplies by the U.S.-backed 
Gaza Humanitarian Fund. Write to Congress to express support of 
accessible, safe, neutral access to humanitarian aid in line with 
international humanitarian law.  
 
 

THE NEWSLETTER OF THE NORTHEASTERN PA 
WOMEN OF THE ELCA is available by clicking 
here.  Find out what the women in other 
congregations have been doing and save the date 
for the 36th Annual Convention on June 13, 2026 in 
Breinigsville, PA. 

 
  

LCHS MEMORIAL FUND AND 
ENDOWMENT PROGRAM 
Gifting in memory of a loved one or 
yourself is a way to invite others into 
the life and love of Jesus, and a way 
for you to be a part of the Story of 
God to come. Please pick up a booklet 

explaining our program on the information table in the narthex,  
call the church office for a copy or click here.  
 
 

https://p8giabcab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S_xcMCiUTRIx2D5Z76EjkvG5ffduLdVsM3OW0BV9wL2jCc8AqGbPG6FpAPqZzjMYIGl2lsxOBH_rJylRjmT3isRcEiH7MGhNkaRW-OFO67wjBTyf9I9G6oit1kkFqGs8P54iQaQyU5SgIAnpYpomhlt1NEl1Xb6OJdRZOB-_o2VwUnOo9JMKTsIQCbVGS0GX&c=Hk30PNcrfpBv6du5C75DLQoZpu8ncCgK-UzYPmFRhhY1R4WXz6gY4w==&ch=sUcPPudg0RsbttrLNquz1ZAUMHqcisZKj4vt3fCqMO0Zp4RgK7bCZA==
https://files.constantcontact.com/bdbdeafe801/a74f7dbb-1884-415a-9522-3905b7168f6c.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/bdbdeafe801/a74f7dbb-1884-415a-9522-3905b7168f6c.pdf
https://lchsemmaus.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/07/Memorial-Endowment-Fund-Program-Brochure.pdf
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GOD’S WORK OUR HANDS 
OCTOBER 5th 

Our annual GWOH event will be Sunday 
October 5th from 9:30 – 10:30 AM.  This is 
a great opportunity to help various local 

community organizations working side-by-side with fellow Holy 
Spirit members.  We will be constructing care bags for the 
following organizations: Neighborhood House, Allentown Rescue 
Mission, Loads of Blessings (formerly Laundry on Linden), Turning 
Point, LV Conference of Churches and LV Foster Care. We are 
collecting the following for each care bag; toothpaste, toothbrush, 
bar of soap, shampoo, ChapStick, pocket pack of tissues, wide 
tooth comb and deodorant. These items are not to be trial size but 
do need to fit in a gallon Ziplock bag. 
 

Additionally, we are collecting gently used (or new) backpacks for 
the Lehigh & Northampton County Foster Care children.   
 
Collection boxes are outside the Fellowship Center.  Please join us 
October 5th, 9:30 – 10:30 AM.   
 
 

SIGN UP FOR CAT CAMP THIS FALL  
We are preparing for Catechism Camp this 
fall. CAT Classes are available for those 
entering 6th through 9th grade. Please save 
the dates of October 10th -12th in your 
calendar and sign up using the  link below so 

we know how many kids to expect! We would love to have parents 
as volunteer chaperones as well. Please indicate your interest by 
signing up now so we can plan appropriately! CAT CAMP SIGN UP 

 

 
ALL CATECHISM UPDATES CAN BE FOUND BY 

USING THE QR CODE BELOW 
 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C084FA8A82FA4F8C16-55659756-catechism
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JOIN OUR YOUTH PLANNING TEAM! We are looking to put 
together a team of CAT Class youth as well as their parent(s) to 
help plan out the calendar year with events. If you and/or your 
youth is interested, please indicate your availability using this 
google form! FORM FOR PLANNING TEAM. If you have any 
questions, please email Amber at: obrien@holyspirit-emmaus.org.  
 
 

HIGH SCHOOL UPDATES CAN BE FOUND 
BY USING THE QR CODE BELOW 

 

 
 
 
CHILDREN ARE WELCOME AND CELEBRATED! 
The Children’s Ministry table and basket in the worship center 

lobby contains a variety of items for children’s use 
during worship.  Stop by to borrow a book or pick up 
some coloring sheets and crayons. 
 

 
Handbells look like fun but I can't do that! 

OH, YES, YOU CAN!!! 
 
The Spirit Ringers are in need of at least 2 
additional handbell ringers for the upcoming 
season, and we'd like to have you join us!  If you 
are interested or maybe just want to try them out 

with Reylene, one-on-one, please speak to Reylene ASAP.  You'll 
see how much fun it can be! No previous experience or music-
reading necessary! (Yes, it helps, but not necessary.) 
 
 
 
 
 

https://forms.gle/njUnX73HSKboU86S9
mailto:obrien@holyspirit-emmaus.org
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GATHERING AT THE GATE Planned for September 16-17, 2025 
in Washington, DC.  This is a grassroots movement, and we pray 
only a starting point. We are working to create the capacity for 
leaders to show up, listen deeply, and speak clearly. We gather to 
root ourselves in faith, amplify marginalized voices, and build trust 
that can carry lasting work forward. We gather as Lutherans, 
friends, and neighbors with and for the whole church and world. 
More information can be found HERE 
Registration information can be found HERE 
If you were not able to attend the Zoom information 
session, you can access it HERE and use passcode: 8QdQ6i=D 
 
 
CONNECTING WITH THE WIDER CHURCH IS EASY 
To connect with the wider church and hear about happenings 
near and far, we encourage you to check out ELCA Northeastern 
Pennsylvania Synod at: https://nepasynod.org  and the Evangelical 
Lutheran Church in America (ELCA Churchwide located in Chicago) 
at: elca.org 

 
 

YEHIEL CURRY ELECTED  
PRESIDING BISHOP OF THE ELCA 
     

PHOENIX (July 30, 2025) — The Rev. 
Yehiel Curry was elected July 30 to serve a six-
year term as presiding bishop of the Evangelical 
Lutheran Church in America (ELCA). Curry is the 

first Black presiding bishop of the ELCA. 
     Speaking to the assembly after his election, Curry reflected on 
his membership at Shekinah Chapel in Riverdale, Ill., where he 
eventually became a lay mission developer while he participated in 
the Theological Education for Emerging Ministries program, which 
prepares individuals for ordained ministry in the ELCA, with a focus 
on emerging ministry contexts like ethnic-specific, multicultural, 
rural and inner-city settings. He spoke to the assembly about his 
initial hesitation in accepting that first ministry role. 
  “Perhaps I’m out there in one of you,” Curry said. “I never saw 
myself as good enough, so for two years, I said no. I finally said 
yes. When I said yes, your support, this church’s support, of that 
ministry meant everything.  

https://p8giabcab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S_xcMCiUTRIx2D5Z76EjkvG5ffduLdVsM3OW0BV9wL2jCc8AqGbPG1qiikF9hkM9fBzbue_hz7dqgfh24hsz79-2bBcdOU0oWz8Ol_9mTSpYbxeG_SLNOdHRnpfHHqdPjvyrcAjKw_CxyXJAk7PRG9ttw-PugiNPPK2C7xWfE0DYhBy_6tj8baexBz-65loPuOBKBFBgipQ=&c=Hk30PNcrfpBv6du5C75DLQoZpu8ncCgK-UzYPmFRhhY1R4WXz6gY4w==&ch=sUcPPudg0RsbttrLNquz1ZAUMHqcisZKj4vt3fCqMO0Zp4RgK7bCZA==
https://p8giabcab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S_xcMCiUTRIx2D5Z76EjkvG5ffduLdVsM3OW0BV9wL2jCc8AqGbPG1qiikF9hkM9PLknmpY8HlCzvU7OGP97gqysxmt3f5LCgOcIqGrIksd-Ig34Dga-QKh0aqaaAHZ2ZJW9LHeoB_O8d4FgeQ-gpR35-X7NBvAh0XhdcGSV1c91rwcYpgAD0c-xgSi-SWszjKlbulDEuVNwCsChroebwgF0fC5g9Wtsh0CBRESG238ufxObLJGMsyiq6-8xB8un&c=Hk30PNcrfpBv6du5C75DLQoZpu8ncCgK-UzYPmFRhhY1R4WXz6gY4w==&ch=sUcPPudg0RsbttrLNquz1ZAUMHqcisZKj4vt3fCqMO0Zp4RgK7bCZA==
https://p8giabcab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S_xcMCiUTRIx2D5Z76EjkvG5ffduLdVsM3OW0BV9wL2jCc8AqGbPG1qiikF9hkM9SyuWFf_J5KKAYri-pBaEJpL982vFk8JXdmZWaLOgwUeebd0wh21dh67UVZxe4jI6E3znEy_zEWXkzC5WmajD_JIRpM_m2ACAmQ9L4aokl4Ggh4GNLkJqsV7mVfRj-gittkknxZzHnMuCg93ywlK0Wev6SxJ6fL06AsH7oUjyZpn-hEQpd2jnEAePLf7Wb8hNUcMhrU-bXUf7vKhU6ad4Iw==&c=Hk30PNcrfpBv6du5C75DLQoZpu8ncCgK-UzYPmFRhhY1R4WXz6gY4w==&ch=sUcPPudg0RsbttrLNquz1ZAUMHqcisZKj4vt3fCqMO0Zp4RgK7bCZA==
https://nepasynod.org/
http://elca.org/
https://p8giabcab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001S_xcMCiUTRIx2D5Z76EjkvG5ffduLdVsM3OW0BV9wL2jCc8AqGbPG6FpAPqZzjMYVa9wqi-zOFU6UhMWgWozPEWTyBUa1uCnr4sXTRWIEyHFLDUhv0523FmeNnsLRuWngfZjOfoq9diwcyahKPrf98VEKCaSEAQrsq3iY6ACHneYR04loAupzaDxe_H-igr5G4E6Aw7YBC7jAKXnkl03Bad8a8xQQbXHutvlYmHtZGGrIOSCLzy2uRj9Oj7qcY6Tb2ePoVHYG2OrLE6W7J98ZIqFPwJBMC1QAbDyC-kG3epXsC00kFDPO_V5QetCqZ7jlUBJr535qNBSd_5wBShT8qeEgACN57ILHEQO_14d13QqBvHMMAplwC1tx23VeC_Pf1g3gisJ2lOlWyc0Oy97ZKZ7ASXhriDFhRszlNS1NLEAyOjWLZPlRBrQOyt7keyIiVBjHzjUnqkyV3mac7iGv_hEgkVdURh4iKJ6Y2MFvdQdH5WEqfpbHuae1qPHJc1dTqxZLWiJnf49J29Xfia8Dt5K1CpEonKTa7GIl8sS4iPZoK6tfVykeAEsM5C9NDwTUMLbviz5ZmY=&c=Hk30PNcrfpBv6du5C75DLQoZpu8ncCgK-UzYPmFRhhY1R4WXz6gY4w==&ch=sUcPPudg0RsbttrLNquz1ZAUMHqcisZKj4vt3fCqMO0Zp4RgK7bCZA==
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So if you want to know what your benevolence dollars look like,  
it looks like me, and I want to say thank you. Thank you for your 
investment.” 
     Curry has served as bishop of the ELCA Metropolitan Chicago 
Synod since 2019. He previously served as mission developer 
(2009-2012) and pastor (2012-2019) of Shekinah. He received a 
Bachelor of Arts from Lewis University in Romeoville, Ill., in 1995 
and a Master of Divinity from the Lutheran School of Theology at 
Chicago (LSTC) in 2013. LSTC is one of seven ELCA seminaries. 
 
 

 
REV. LUCILLE “CeCee” MILLS  
ELECTED ELCA SECRETARY 
      
PHOENIX – The Rev. Lucille “CeCee” Mills was 
elected Aug. 1 to serve a six-year term as 
secretary of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in 
America (ELCA). Mills will be the first Black 

secretary of the ELCA. 
     “I have to echo our newly elected presiding bishop (Yehiel 
Curry) — I’m the product of you. I’m also a TEEM candidate,”  
Mills said to the assembly following her election. The Theological 
Education for Emerging Ministries (TEEM) program prepares 
individuals for ordained ministry in the ELCA, with a focus on 
emerging ministry contexts such as ethnic-specific, multicultural,  
rural and inner-city settings.  
     “I do believe it’s a new season for our church,” Mills said. “I do 
believe that the reason why I, an African American woman who 
stands before you with no degrees in a church that cares so much 
about education, … is because you saw the gifts and potential in 
me. I celebrate with you that we listen to God’s call and that we 
will become God’s beloved community.” 
     Mills has served as an assistant to the bishop in the ELCA North 
Carolina Synod since 2019. Previously she served as an interim 
pastor, as program associate for African Descent Ministries with the 
ELCA churchwide organization in Chicago; and as pastor of Rejoice 
Lutheran Church, Chesapeake, Va. She received a TEEM 
certification from Lutheran Theological Southern Seminary in 
Columbia, S.C., in 2002. 
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Please remember these members and 
friends of Holy Spirit in your prayers 
 

 
 

 
 
Our homebound members:  Ray, Dale, Judith, Fern, Phyllis, Gayle, 

Joan, Dick, Gordon, Christopher, Lee, Darla, Larry, Jean, Norine, Billie, 
and Bob. 

 
 

Pray for God’s healing for our members and friends: Alex, Ben, 

Tom, Joe, Donna, Ron, Bill, Rod, Scott, Glenn, Lisa, Gayle, Brad, Marian, 
Cheryl, Jameson, Diane, Laura, Karen, Chris, Marcus, Sue, Nancy, Jan, 
Louise, Fred, Laura, Norine, Betty, Sherri, Margie, Don , and Melanie.  
 
 

In the Event of a Pastoral Emergency If you are in emergency 
need of having a pastor contact you, please call the church office 
at 610-967-2220 and press the number 3 after the general 
announcement.  
 
If you, or a member of your family, are ever hospitalized,  
please let the pastors know by contacting the church office at  
610-967-2220. The hospitals no longer notify the church due to 
HIPAA laws.   
 

Prayer Request Reminder: Prayers requested for a particular 
individual will be spoken by name at Sunday worship for one month 
following the date of the request. Should prayers be desired 
beyond this initial period, another request may certainly be made.  
The names of our homebound members will be offered in worship 
at least once a month.   
 
 
 
 
 



15 

CALENDAR 
Mon. 8/18  10:00 am Counters (116) 
    11:00 am Pastor’s Meeting (Office) 
    7:00 pm  Stephen Ministers (ASR & 117/119) 
Tues. 8/19  10:00 am Prime Timer’s Movie (ASR) 
    10:15 am Staff Meeting (116) 
    6:00 pm  Preparedness Group (FC) 
    6:30 pm  Community Justice Panel (SC) 
    7:00 pm  Council (117/119) 
Weds. 8/20  6:00 pm  First Aid/CPR Class (FC) 
    6:30 pm  Requiem Rehearsal (WC) 
Thurs. 8/21  10:00 am Prime Timer’s Book Group (117) 

7:00 pm  Church Growth (Zoom) 
Fri. 8/22  10:00 am Bloomin’ Faith (Kitchen) 
Sat. 8/23  9:30 am  Bloomin’ Faith (Parking Lot) 
    4:00 pm  Rejoicing Spirits Snow Ball (FC) 
Mon. 8/25  10:00 am Counters (116) 
    11:00 am Pastors Meeting (Office) 
    11:00 am LCHS Book Group (117/119) 
Tues. 8/26  10:15 am Staff Meeting (116) 
    2:00 pm  Outreach Mission Team (Zoom) 
Weds. 8/27  9:30 am  Stitch-n-Chat (113) 
    10:00 am Prime Timer’s Coffee Hour (FC) 
    6:30 pm  Requiem Rehearsal (WC) 
Mon. 9/1  Church Office Closed 
Tues. 9/2  9:00 am  Counters (116) 
    10:15 am Staff Meeting (116) 
    6:30 pm  Community Justice Panel (SC) 
    7:00 pm  Tech Team (Zoom) 
Weds. 9/3  6:30 pm  Girl Scout Service Unit (SC) 
    6:30 pm  Requiem Rehearsal (WC) 
Thurs. 9/4  7:00 pm  Staff Support (116) 
 

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS 
The office will be closing at 1:00 pm on Fridays 

through August 29. 
 


